October 2011
 
In October the up-coming legislative session begins to make its presence felt as stakeholders, legislative interim committees and state agencies vet their issues for the coming session.  For some of these issues, this will be a repeat appearance while others are only now gaining traction.  And rule makers were hard-pressed to meet the October deadline for publication in the Administrative Bulletin to stay on track for final legislative review.  
WATER:  Water managers sighed with relief as the current water year – a good water year, ended, but hold their breath as they wait to see what the new water year has in store.    This year the scales appear to be tipping toward back-to-back La Nina weather patterns that could possibly mean another good water year.  But climatologists are hedging their bets, cautioning that the second La Nina event, already a rare event, is usually weaker than the first and that the developing trend may not carry into the spring.  

 RECHARGE:  With reservoir storage at record levels, the Idaho Water Resource Board (IWRB), Surface Water Coalition and Upper Snake Mitigation Coalition plan to collectively recharge an estimated 125,000 to 150,000 acre-feet this fall.  Most of that recharge will occur below American Falls Reservoir.  The U.S. Bureau of Reclamation will also release approximately 500,000 acre-feet below Milner Dam for power generation.  


STATE WATER PLAN:  At its October meeting, the IWRB announced that public hearings to review the updated State Water Plan will be held across Idaho in 2012 so that the completed Plan may be submitted to the 2013 Legislature.        

CAMP: The Rathdrum Prairie Plan is ready to be submitted to the Idaho Legislature.  Treasure Valley CAMP anticipates completing their plan in 2012. 

FISH FARM PURCHASES:  Ground water users continue to pursue funding to complete these purchases.
ENERGY:  Idaho Irrigation Pumpers Association is currently involved in negotiations to settle both Idaho Power Company and Rocky Mountain Power’s proposed general rate cases.  If settlement agreements can be reached, rates will increase in 2012.    

OREGON IRRIGATION PUMPERS ASSOCIATION TO FORM:  Irrigators in Oregon who take their electricity from Idaho Power are forming an Oregon Irrigation Pumpers Association that will allow them to intervene in rate cases before the Public Utilities Commission of Oregon.  
